
 

 

 

 

 

March 10, 2011 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Gail H. Stone 

Executive Director 

Arkansas Public Employees Retirement System 

One Union National Plaza 

124 West Capitol, Suite 400 

Little Rock, Arkansas  72201 

 

Re:  House Bill 1202 

 

Dear Ms. Stone: 

 

House Bill 1202 amends one section of Arkansas Code (ACA), namely § 24-4-303.  Our analysis of 

the proposed changes to this section follows. 

 

The legislation applies to municipalities with a population of 100,000 or more that also operate a 

retirement plan under ACA § 24-12-101.  The legislation requires the enrollment of employees and 

elected officials hired on or after January 1, 2012, who would normally be covered in the 

municipalities’ plans, in the Arkansas Public Employees Retirement System (APERS) instead.  We 

have reviewed the recent census announcement of Arkansas city populations and believe that only 

one municipality would be subject to this provision and so reference will be to the singular 

municipality. 

 

While we have no data to make a precise measurement, we expect that the population 

characteristics of the employees of this municipality will be similar on average to the population 

characteristics of APERS as a whole.  Given this and the fact that there would be no past service 

costs, the employer contribution that would be required of the municipality would be about twice 

the cost of the service being earned, at least in the near term.  (This is because the employer 

contribution rate to finance the unfunded actuarial accrued liabilities of APERS is currently roughly 

the same as the employer normal cost.)  Therefore, this municipality would assist in the financing of 

the current unfunded actuarial accrued liabilities of APERS unless a separate experience rated 

division was established.  

 

There should also be concern that once this municipality enters APERS that future legislation could 

call for coverage of and recognition of service for employees hired before January 1, 2012.  No 

information is currently available to make a determination of what impact this might have on other 

APERS employers.  Again, considering the size of this municipality, the impact could be 

substantial.   
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There is some likelihood that other Arkansas municipalities may eventually meet the population 

trigger.  Without information on these municipalities the longer term implications of the proposed 

legislation are unknown. 

  

One or more of the undersigned are Members of the American Academy of Actuaries (MAAA) as 

indicated, and meet the Qualification Standards of the American Academy of Actuaries to render 

the actuarial opinion contained herein. 

 

Please feel free to contact us with additional questions or comments. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Mita D. Drazilov, ASA, MAAA 

 

 

 

David L. Hoffman 
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